



Preface

Honorable customers,

Thanks for choosing products of our company. The product with world cutting edge technologies-fingerprint recognition, computer communication, as well as microelectronics, is considered to be combination of three technologies: electronics, optics and computer communication. It is no doubt that it has become the first choice of standalone Time & Attendance for enterprises with its strong function and veracity.

EasyWay Biometrics series fingerprint products are fingerprint technology. All models come with powerful background time attendance management software which can support all kinds of complicated shift and generate various reports. It is versatile, convenient and multi-functional.

Please read this user manual carefully to have an initial understanding of functions and basic knowledge of installation, debugging, maintenance, application and management to better use this product.



Advantage of Fingerprint Time Attendance

- Three level-up
 - 1. Management level-up
 - 2. Profit level-up
 - 3. Enterprise image level-up
- Three reductions
 - 1. Employee dispute reduction
 - 2. Work redundancy reduction
 - 3. Environmental pollution reduction
- Three eliminations
 - 1. Buddy punching elimination
 - 2. Loss and damage elimination
 - 3. Circular cost elimination
- Full function

The system can realize different functions such as attendance remark, calculation and report printing. The remark can be made for reasons such as business leave, absence, marriage holiday and etc.; the checking and calculation can be made in accordance with different time periods, departments, individual or combination due to various reasons for absence; the report generation and printing function can be realized perfectly.

• Flexible Shift Maintenance

The software supports shift on week basis, rotation shifts etc. Various shifts, public holidays, individual leave and overtime are available to meet the complicated needs of every enterprise.

Standalone

The machine can work without connecting to PC, convenient in operation and no need to occupy any extra resource.



Software Operation Flowchart

(Important chapter please read carefully)

This software includes: System parameter, department management, staffer maintenance, shift management, staffer leave and statistic report etc. Then how to use this system in a right way? It is far from enough to understand only the function of each module but to know the connections between them and the system operation flowchart. Thus, a correct report can be generated.

Software operation flowchart can be described in brief as follows:



1 .When the software is run for the first time, please set parameters including company name, time attendance rule, statistic rule for early, late and overtime etc., leave class. When the setting is completed, it is usually not needed to be modified unless the management rules of this company changes.

2. Normally there are many departments in one company and all departments need to be entered manually unlike the directly import of staffer. Department setting should be completed before staffer maintenance.

3. When the software is used for the first time, please make a Text file (*. txt) or MS Excel file (*.xls) for company staffer in

accordance with certain format. For the format, please refer to [Import staffer list] so that all staffer can be import to the system at one time. Staffer can be added, deleted, modified and transferred to new department during future use.

- 4. First add the proper timetable (from on-duty time to off-duty time) according to the company rule and then set shifts.
- 5. After the shift setting is completed, it will work until shift is allocated to staffer. Each staffer can only have one shift. Please note

the starting date of the shift. After the allocation of the shift, the arranged working date and time can be seen clearly for each staffer.

6. Transaction records are stored in the time attendance unit. Please download the records from the unit before report calculation.

In addition, staff information and fingerprint templates can be uploaded and downloaded between the unit and the computer. Please refer to "Background management" for detailed information.

7. There is always staff away for business, asking for leave and forgetting clock happening in a company. Once it occurs, please

deal with it in time in the software to ensure the correctness of the statistic report.

8. After all the above mentioned operation is done, the calculation of report can be operated. The report can calculate the time

attendance status of all staffer or a certain staffer from a certain department in a certain time period.

In[Attendance Calculating and report], first please select the starting and ending date of the staffer, click "Calculate" and the system will calculate automatically and check the validity of the records. (There are some invalid records during the use of the unit. For instance, if one staffer presses the finger twice during a very short time period, one of the records will be regarded as invalid.) If there is any error in the software calculation, admin can also modify manually to ensure the correctness of the result.

Please note: From the above flowchart, we can see that if there is an error in calculation report for one staff, the possible reasons are as follows:

Staffer shift or temporary shift is incorrect.

Exceptions such as staffer away for business/ask for leave/forgetting clock in/out is incorrect.

Checking and calculation of transaction records is incorrect.



Contents

1	System	Installation	2
	1.1 Rur	nning Environment	2
	1.2 Sys	tem Installation	2
	1.3 Uni	nstall the software	4
2	Data Co	mmunication	6
	2.1 T&A	A Machine Management	6
	2.1.1	Add Unit	6
	2.1.2	Modify Unit	7
	2.1.3	Delete Unit	7
	2.1.4	Right Key Menu	7
	2.1.4	.1 Set the IP Configuration	7
	2.1.4	.2 Terminal Information	8
	2.1.4	.3 Open the door via software	8
	2.1.6	Synchronize Time	8
	2.1.7	Initialize Unit	8
	2.1.8	Terminal parameter settings	9
	2.1.9	Download new record	10
	2.1.10	Download all record	10
	2.1.11	Clear record	10
	2.1.12	Backup Staffer	10
	2.1.13	Resume staffers	. 11
	2.2 Red	cord Supervision	. 11
	2.2.1	Activate real-time	12
	2.2.2	Prohibit real-time	12
	2.3 Stat	ffers management	12
	2.3.1	Add staffer	13
	2.3.2	Modify staffer	15
	2.3.3	Delete staffer	15
	2.3.4	Transfer department	15
	2.3.5	Set privilege	15
	2.3.6	Copy Privilege	16
	2.3.7	Download FP	17
	2.3.8	Upload staffer & FP	17
	2.3.9	Delete from Unit	17
	2.3.10	Staff Checking	18
	2.3.11	Department management	.18
	2.4 Rec	cord management	19
	2.4.1	Record Search	.19
	2.4.2	Export Record	19
	2.5 Sys	tem settings	.20
	2.5.1	Basic parameter settings	20
	2.5.2	T&A state Setting	21
	2.5.3	Timing Downloading Record	.21
	2.5.4	Management PWD Setting	.21

2.5.5	Database linking setting	
2.5.6	Exit system	22
2.6 Us	er interface configuration	23
2.6.1	Interface skin color	23
2.6.2	Change the software language	23
2.6.3	Set quick access button	23
2.7 U o	lisk management program	23
2.7.1	Read the data from the U disk	23
2.7.2	Modify the data in the U disk	24
2.7.3	Export data from the database	25
3 Backgro	ound Management	27
3.1 Log	g in System	27
3.2 Sys	stem	27
3.2.1	Parameters Settings	27
3.2.2	Administrators	
3.2.3	Administrator's Password Set	
3.2.4	Modified Record Log	
3.2.5	Managing Log	31
3.2.6	Set Database Link	31
3.2.7	Exit System	32
3.3 HR	Management	32
3.3.1	Department Management	
3.3.2	Staffer Maintenance	
3.4 Att	endance Management	34
3.4.1	Holiday List	34
3.4.2	Timetable and Shift	35
3.4.3	Staffer Scheduling	
3.4.4	Attendance Records	40
3.4.5	Attendance Calculating and Report	41
3.5 De	al with Exceptions	46
3.5.1	Away on Business/ Leave	46
3.5.2	Append Record	46
3.5.3	Append Record Collectively	47
3.5.4	Dealing with Collectively Late / Leaving	47
3.6 Da	ta Maintenance	47
3.6.1	Import Staffer List	48
3.6.2	Import Attendance Record	48
3.6.3	Clear Obsolete Data	49
3.6.4	Compress Database	
3.6.5	Backup Database	
3.6.6	Initialize System	
3.7 Ex	ternal Program Management	
3.7.1	External Program Management	49
3.7.2	Connect to Time Attendance Machine	49
4.1	Fingerprint has enrolled but often gets failure in identification.	52

4.2	The machine cannot connect with PC.	
	No records found though staff have clocked in/out	
4.4	Clock's time works fine, but FP scanner is off, staffer cannot attendance	
4.5	We do not use the ID + fingerprint mode to verify	53
4.6	The unit beeps automatically when no one punches in/out.	



Chapter 1 System Installation

This chapter mainly discusses the installation and un-installation of T&A software as well as the hardware and operation system requirement.



1



1 System Installation

First we should install background management software on the computer. Please refer to the following steps:

1.1 Running Environment

Hardware environment

Pentium III and above is recommended

Ram 512 Memory and above;

Minimum 200 Mb hardware space

COM Port

CD-ROM (CD-ROM needed in installation)

VGA support 800*600 resolution and above

Operating system

Microsoft Windows XP (recommended);

Microsoft Windows Vista;

1.2 System Installation

Please insert T&A disc into CD-ROM and the disc will automatically run the installation program. If not, please run setup.exe in the root directory of the disc. The following window will pop up:



Click [Next] to continue installation (see the picture below):



Select the target directory to install the program and the default is

"C:\Program Files\EasyWayBiometrics".

Click [Next] to continue installation (see the picture below):





Click [Back] and installation will return to the previous screen and re-select target directory; Click [Next] and the installation will start as the following picture shows:

ngerprisi Tili Bangassi P. I. Dataling		2
<u>51</u>	* 🦲	18
Concernent Contraction Concernent	- 1944 - 1949 - 1949 - 1949 - 1949 - 1949 - 1949 - 1949 - 1949 - 1949 - 1949 - 1949 - 1949 - 1949 - 1949 - 194	
Name of States		

The installation will be done after seconds (see the picture below):



If you want to install the driver, you should select the Run driver installation program and then click [Finish] to install the driver, the driver installs wizard window will pop-up:



Click [Next] button, the interface will show as following:





Choose [I accept the terms of the license agreement] button, Click [Next>] button to install driver. After installation completed, the

following window will show as below:



Click [Finish] button and exit install interface and an icon [Fingerprint T&A Management System] will be added to the desktop. Double click it and the T&A management system will be started.

The shortcut of [Fingerprint Attendance System], [Time and Attendance machine Management] and [U Disk Module Management] are included in [EasyWay Biometrics Fingerprint Attendance System].

1.3 Uninstall the software

Click [Uninstall EasyWay Biometrics Fingerprint Attendance System] in the above picture, click [Next] and the program will be uninstalled automatically.

Please note: All the files and data will be deleted after uninstalling the program so please make sure before operation.



Chapter 2 Communication

The chapter is mainly about how to add, delete and set communication between PC and terminal.





2 Data Communication

Select [Start] - [All programs] - [EasyWay Biometrics attendance management system] - [Time and Attendance Management], the main interface will show as following (default password is empty):



If the time attendance software's login password is not empty, you should enter the password firstly.

	System Lo	gining	
R	Management PWD:	<u></u> K	<u>C</u> ancel

Enter the password and click the button [OK] to login.

If you enter the wrong password 3 times, the software will automatically close. When you enter a wrong password, a message box pops up as follows:



Click the button [OK]. And then try to enter the correct password

- 2.1 T&A Machine Management
- 2.1.1 Add Unit

Click the button [Add Unit]. Following windows pops up:

🔚 Terminal i	lanagement				X
TenninalInto No. Unit S/N Unit Name Device Group TEA status	1	•	Connunicator © USB C TOP/IP C RS485	DOM1	¥
				<u>n</u> k	Gencel

Remark:

No.: This number can be set as you like.

Unit S/N: Serial number is used to identify every time attendance terminal (this number is on back label as "Serial No");

Unit Name: You can set it as you like.

Device Group: This group is used to manage the terminal machine.

T&A Status: There are three options: Actual Status, on duty and off duty. When we set it as "Actual Status" the attendance records' status in the software are as same they are in the device. If you set it as "ON Duty", all the records' status which is from this machine will



be "On duty".

USB: Connect the terminal via USB cable;

RS485: The default value is COM1;

TCP/IP: Input the terminal's IP address. The default IP address is 192.168.0.218.

Click the button [OK] to save the information. Can see a saffron yellow terminal icon (



The connection state should be normal. So please do communication operation with machine (i.e. Synchronize time). When

connection state is normal, terminal icon will become blue (

2.1.2 Modify Unit

Choose the terminal and then click [Modify Unit], the following window pops up:

Terminal Info No.	1	Communication (* USB	Method	
Unit 5/N Unit Nane	200 Head office	C TOPAP		
Device Group		 C RS485 	DOM1	¥
T&A status	Real status	•		

Modify the information and then click the button [OK] to save the modification. Click the button [Cancel] to cancel the modification. Notice: If the "No" is already exist in the software, following message box pops up:

System	prumpt 🔀
٢	Already have the reachine number and the device ID
	OK

Click the button [OK] to set the Unit information again.

2.1.3 Delete Unit

Choose the T&A unit and then click the button [Delete Unit]. Following message box pops up:

Please c	onfirm 🔀	
2	This operation will deal with the selected machin [[Head office]] Are you sure to continue?	
	OK Cancel	

Click the button [OK] to delete or click the button [Cancel] to cancel.

2.1.4 Right Key Menu

۲	Select Al
Ø	Reverse Selection
	Set the IP configuration
	Terminal information
	Open the door via software

[Select All]: Select all the terminals.

[Reverse Selection]: Select the terminals which are not selected. Cancel the terminals which are selected.

2.1.4.1 Set the IP Configuration

Click [Set the IP configuration] and open the window:

(he leminal's IP configuration : V IP address	192 168/8 218			
Default gaterrege Sub mark	1702 (4000) (2017:05-2010) (10-10-07-40-04)			
			Server IP address	112 158.0.7

Select the check box and then modify the parameters. Click the button [OK] to save

[2009-03-18 13:26:14]1[Head office]Set the network parameters successfully

2.1.4.2 Terminal Information

Display termina	l information	as follows:
-----------------	---------------	-------------

Terminal information	X
Terminal information User number Pingerpink number Password number Card number New records number Total econds number	1 0 0 16 16
Firmware version	ct.16.01 Betieve Cancel

Click the button [Retrieve] to retrieve the terminal information. Click the button [Cancel] to close the window. If failed to retrieve the terminal information, it prompts:

System	provid) 🔣
Q)	Paled to raterys the terrainal information

2.1.4.3 Open the door via software

Open the door via software

If you click the item [Open the door via software], you can see the information in the main interface as follows:

[2009-03-18 13:35:58]1[Head office]Open the door via software successfully!

And meanwhile you can hear the sound from the relay.

2.1.6 Synchronize Time

Synchronize the Terminal's time with the computer time. Click the button [Synchronize time]. Following message box pops up:

Please (anfirm 🔀
2	This operation will deal with the selected reachine: ([Head office)] Are you sure to continue?
	OK Cancel

Click the button [OK] to confirm or click the button [Cancel] to cancel.

Some operation information displays in the main interface as follows:

[2009-03-18 13:49:24]Synchronizing time...

[2009-03-18 13:49:25]1[Head office]Synchronization successful!

2.1.7 Initialize Unit

The device will resume to factory settings. All data will be cleaned up. Attention should be taken for this operation! Click the button [Initialize Unit]. Following message box pops up:





Click the button [OK] to confirm or click the button [Cancel] to cancel. Some operation information displays in the main interface as follows:

[2009-03-18 13:52:59]Initializing...

[2009-03-18 13:53:01]1[Head office]Initialization successful!

2.1.8 Terminal parameter settings

Click the button [Terminal Parameter]. The [Terminal parameter settings] interface pops up:

Termiant parameter settings		×
Communication pacoword(0-999999)		
Sleep free(0-250 minute)	10	
Valume(0-5)	3	_
Language	Simplified Chinese	•
Diate format	sg-modd	-
Time format	24 Hour	-
Matching precision	Good	•
Record alare freshold value(0-5000)	1000	
Time period between repeated clocking(0.250 minute)	5	
Workcode prompt(For TC500)	Dirable	-
Realine nonitor function	Dicable	×
Ring/unofon(For TC500)	Dicable	٣
Update the Ingerprint template intelligently	Dicable	×
Wiegand mode	Wagand26	•
Fixed rviegand area code(0-254)		
Lock Relay time (0-15 second)	5	
Display Default cetting	<u>o</u> k <u>c</u>	ancel

Communication password (0-999999): This parameter is reserved and not available now.

Sleep time (0~250minutes): How long dose the terminal turn to the sleep mode if there is no one operating the terminal.

Volume (0~5): The volume of the prompt sound in the terminal. The default value is 3.

Language: You can set the terminal's language as English, French, Spanish or Portuguese.

Date format: There are three kinds date format: yy-mm-dd, mm/dd/yy, dd/mm/yy.

Time format: There are two kinds time format: 24 hour and 12 hour.

Matching precision: There are three kinds: 'Normal', 'Good' and 'Exact'. The default value is 'Good'.

Record Alarm Threshold Values: If the rest memory space for the record is less than the threshold value, the machine will alarm.

Time period between repeated Checking (0~250minutes): The maximum value is 250 minutes. And the default value is 30s.

Real-time monitor function: Realtime monitor function is only for the TCP\IP communication method.

Update the fingerprint template intelligently: During fingerprint sensor identification process, the senor replaces the lowest-quality data with new, higher-quality data that it acquired in the matching process. This enables the sensor to maintain high quality data at all times, saving the user from repeated authentication attempts. Default status is limited.

Lock Relay time (0~15seconds): The door open delay. Click the button [OK] to save the settings. Following message box pops up:



Click the button [OK] to confirm or click the button [Cancel] to cancel. The operation information in the main interface is as follows:



[2009-03-18 15:05:08]Set Advanced Parameter...

[2009-03-18 15:05:10]1[Head office]Parameter setting successfully!

Click the button [Display default setting] to see the terminal's default settings

2.1.9 Download new record

Click the button [Download new record]. Following message box pops up:

Please (anfirm 🔀
2	This operation will deal with the selected reachine: 10Haad office) Are you sure to continue?
	OK Cancel

Click the button [OK] to confirm or click the button [Cancel] to cancel. Following information shows on the main interface:

[2009-03-18 15:12:11]1[Head office]Reading attendance records... [2009-03-18 15:12:12]1[Head office]Read the records completed,Records:4, Read successfully:4

2.1.10 Download all record

Click the button [Download all record]. Following message records pops up:



Click the button [OK] to confirm or click the button [Cancel] to cancel.

Following information shows on the main interface:

[2009-03-18	15:13:23]1[Head o	ffice]Reading	g atte	ndance r	ecords
[2009-03-18	15:13:24]1[Head	office]Read	the	records	completed,Records:6,
Read succes	sfully:6				

2.1.11 Clear record

Click the button [Clear record]. Following message box pops up:



Click the button [OK] to confirm or click the button [Cancel] to cancel.

Following information shows on the main interface:

[2009-03-18 15:14:15]Clearing time attendance records... [2009-03-18 15:14:16]1[Head office]Clear time attendance records successfully

2.1.12 Backup Staffer

Download the staffer information and staffers' fingerprint templates from the machine to the computer. You can edit the staffer information in the database Att2003.mdb. The user information is saved in the table "UserInfo" of the database. And the fingerprint templates information is saved in the folder "Template" in the installation directory.

Click the button [Backup Staffer]. Following message box pops up:





Click the button [OK] to confirm or click the button [Cancel] to cancel.

The operation information displays on the main interface as follows:

[2009-03-18 15:15:07]Back upping staffers...

[2009-03-18 15:15:07]Backup staffer:1[Head office]

[2009-03-18 15:15:08]1[Head office]Backup staffer information completed,

Records:1, Read successfully:1

[2009-03-18 15:15:08]1[Head office]Backuping fingerprints...

[2009-03-18 15:15:08]1[Head office]Backup staffers and fingerprints completed!

Notice: You can stop back upping the staffer by click the button on the right bottom corner. Following message box pops up:



Click the button [OK] to confirm or click the button [Cancel] to cancel.

2.1.13 Resume staffers

Upload the staffer information and staffer's templates from the computer to the terminal.

Click the button [Resume staffers]. Following message box pops up:



Click the button [OK] to confirm or click the button [Cancel] to cancel. Some operation information displays as follows:

[2009-03-18 15:16:37]Get back staffers... [2009-03-18 15:16:37]Get back staffers:1[Head office] [2009-03-18 15:16:38]1[Head office]Get back staffers completed

Notice: 1. Please make sure that the User ID is existent in the terminal.

19 15:08:07]Get back staffers... [2009-03-19 15:08:07]Get back staffers:1[Head office]

1[Head office]No such ID existed, recovery failed!

2. You can stop recovering the staffer by click the button [Stop] on the right bottom corner.

2.2 Record Supervision

Get the records from the terminal real-time.



8	Rape Test Bage Test	Date from R			
Achiga Burtari	#sfracke	United States Street, M			
ter Tree for passes	Table Tree In	strong har-old bring or			
Direct Origit Group Group Group Group	(Boscofie)				
ti New	DukoTina	Basterner Units beth in	tum lamer	Poster	
		office and in Strange			
		office and in Strange			
		office and in Strange			
		office and in Strange			
		office and in Strange			
		office and in Strange			

2.2.1 Activate real-time

Click the [Activate real-time] button, the status bar shows message: "Reading attendance records...". Now the software is beginning to supervise the terminal, and then collect the records every 5 seconds.

You can review the record information in the [Real-Time Monitoring Records Information] as follows:



When the staffer clock in or out, the [Check-in Times] or the [Check-out times] increases one. And the real time record shows as follows:

N	ło.	Name	Date/Time △	Status Descrption	Unit No.	Unit S/N	Unit name	Department
7		New User	2008-07-15 15:30:33	In	1	1	1	head office
6		New User	2008-07-15 15:30:52	In	1	1	1	head office
6		New User	2008-07-15 15:30:53	In	1	1	1	head office
6		New User	2008-07-15 15:30:55	In	1	1	1	head office
7		New User	2008-07-15 15:30:57	In	1	1	1	head office

And the following window which includes the Staffer ID, Name, Department and Position pops up:



2.2.2 Prohibit real-time

Click the button [Prohibit real-time] to stop the real-time monitoring. You can see the begin time and end time of the real-time monitoring in the [Real-Time Monitoring Records Information] as follows:



2.3 Staffers management

Staffer management interface is as following:



logi logi logi logi logi	- Post day									
1H	1944a	Nya No.	-	H.	lain I	Prime	Fast fre	Neo -	Her	1

2.3.1 Add staffer

Click [Add staffer] button, open [Add/modify staffer info] window which includes 2 pages: Basic info and fingerprint registration as follows:

	1					
Card No.						
None		_				
Sec						
Dept	Stand Office					
mpanbe	T.			in the second		
Uner type	Normal User	٠		3	#	×
				-	1.1.1	
ID No. Nation	(<u> </u>	•	Birthday Employ Date	11:00 11:00	3.18	•
		•	Birthday Employ Date Political Feature	11100	3.15	•
Nation		•	Employ Date	1000	3.18	
Nation Position		নালান	Employ Date Political Feature	1000	3.18	
Nation Position Education		ন্টান	Employ Date Political Feature Speciality	1000	3.18	

[Basic info]:

Input staff info in [Basic info]. You can also add pictures for staffs

Np.	4			_	_
Card No.					
Nane					
See	Male	-			
Dept.	Wead Office	•			
ixup number	1	٠			_
Usertype	Nornal Lloer	-		<u>a</u>	×
	123423423423			☑ 1990- 1-1	٣
	Chinese	٣		2009-318	٠
Position	Director	٣	Political Feature	Party Member	•
Education		-	Speciality		-
Phone	77878322		Mobile	122312565	
Native Place	J				

Notice: The No. is exclusive as well as the first digit cannot be 0!

There are two ways to add pictures:

1st way: Click []] button, choose staffer's picture stored in PC and open [Edit picture] window as following,





Click the button [View] to choose one photo.



Edit the photo by the [Cut-down] function and then click the button [Save] to save as follows:

				No
	1000			Card No.
12	1.000		k.	Name
2.8	1000			Sec
	100		feed Office 💌	Dept.
	A States			oup number
×	9 4		mal Stein 🔸	User type
	17 1980- 1× 1		423423423	
-	Party Member	Political Feature		
		Specially		
	122312565	Mobile	78322	Phone
				lative Place
	P 2005-3-18	Employ Date Political Feature Speciality	ene 💌	ID No. Netion Postion Education Phone

2nd way: You can install camera to take pictures and edit then save. Make sure there is camera equipment installed in your PC. Click [2] button, open [Pictures shooting] window as following,





Choose camera equipment, and click the button [Take Pic] to take a photo. Edit the photo by [Cut-down] function and then click the button [Save] to save.

Click the button [X] to delete the staff photo.

2.3.2 Modify staffer

Modify staffer operation is to modify the staffer information in the window [Add/Modify Staffer Info]

2.3.3 Delete staffer

Delete the staffer from the database.

Choose staffer from staff info list (you can choose some or all the staffers by using the button [Shift] or [Ctrl] on your computer's keypad). Click [Delete staffer] and the following window pop-up,



Click the button [OK] to confirm or click the button [Cancel] to cancel.

2.3.4 Transfer department

Choose the staffers and then click the button [Transfer department]. The window [Staffer Transfer] pops up:



Select the department and then click the button [OK] to confirm or click the button [Cancel] to cancel.

2.3.5 Set privilege

We can only upload the staffers to the authorized terminal.

Choose the staffers from staff info list (you can choose some or all the staffers by using the button [Shift] or [Ctrl] on your computer's keypad). Click the button [Set privilege]. The [Set privilege] window pops up:



Set printings	8
- Coupl - Coupl	
8	
Comp? Comp? Comp? Comp?	
- Coup4 Coup5	
	JK Denoi
	Br. Denos

Choose the terminal and then click the button [OK] to save.

You can find the staffer's authorized terminal in the column [Unit] as follows:

Staffer No.	Card No.	Name	Sex	Position A	Birthday	Employ Date	Phone	Address	1st FP	2nd FP	Unit
3		Clark									1
2		Vivi									1,2
1		Peter									1
								Clark's fi Vivi's fing Peter's fi	perprint i	s in the u	nit1 and unit

2.3.6 Copy Privilege

Copy the privilege from staffer A to the staffer B. And then the staffer B's privilege will be as same as the staffer A.

Choose the staffers from staff info list (you can choose some or all the staffers by using the button [Shift] or [Ctrl] on your computer's keypad). Click the button [Copy Privilege]. The [Copy Function and Privilege] window pops up:

Copy Function and Privilege		×
Copied staff ID		D.
0 %		
	<u></u> K	⊊ancel

Input the one staffer's ID. And then you can click the button [] to browse the staffer's privilege in the [Set privilege] as follows:

Set printlege			10
Concel			
- 21 10-lead affice)			
- Group2 - Group3 - Group4 - Group5			
Group5			
			_
			_
			_
			_
			_
	18	Dented	1

Click the button [Cancel] to exit the [Set privilege].

Copy Function and Priv	vilage		×
Copied staff ID			B
	0%		
		<u> </u>	Çancel

Click the button [OK] to confirm or click the button [Cancel] to cancel.





Click the button [OK] to confirm or click the button [Cancel] to cancel.

System	primpt 🔀
2	The Selected staff's privileges are successfully copied!
	OK

2.3.7 Download FP

Download the fingerprint from the terminal to the software.

Choose the staffers from staff info list (you can choose some or all the staffers by using the button [Shift] or [Ctrl] on your computer's keypad). Click the button [Download FP]. Following message box pops up:



Click the button [OK] to confirm or click the button [Cancel] to cancel.

The operation nformation shows on the main interface as follows:

[2009-03-18 16:18:44]Download fingerprint...

[2009-03-18 16:18:44]Download fingerprint:1[Head office]

[2009-03-18 16:18:44]1[Head office]Can not connect to the T&A machine

2.3.8 Upload staffer & FP

Upload the staffer information and fingerprints to the terminal.

Choose the staffers from staff info list (you can choose some or all the staffers by using the button [Shift] or [Ctrl] on your computer's keypad). Click the button [Upload Staffer & FP]. Following message box pops up:



Click the button [OK] to confirm or click the button [Cancel] to cancel.

The operation information shows on the main interface as follows:

[2009-03-19 15:10:18]Upload staffers and fingerprints... [2009-03-19 15:10:18]Upload staffers and fingerprints: 1[Head office] [2009-03-19 15:10:19]1[Head office]Upload staffer and fingerprint completed

2.3.9 Delete from Unit

Delete the staffers from the terminal via the software.

Choose the staffers from staff info list (you can choose some or all the staffers by using the button [Shift] or [Ctrl] on your computer's keypad). Click the button [Delete from Unit]. Following message box pops up:



Click the button [OK] to confirm or click the button [Cancel] to cancel.



The operation information shows on the main interface as follows:

[2009-03-19 15:11:21]Delete the staffer from the device...

[2009-03-19 15:11:21]Delete the staffer from the deviece:1[Head office]

[2009-03-19 15:11:22]1[Head office]Delete the staffer from the device completely

2.3.10 Staff Checking

Search the staffer information.

Staff ID Staff Name Terminal		Check Staff
	Staff Checking	

Search the staffer information by the Staff ID, Staff Name and Terminal. Click [Check staff] button and then the staffer info shows in the list as follows:

 Statfer No.
 Card No.
 Name
 Sex
 Position △
 Bithday
 Employ Date
 Phone
 Address
 1 at FP
 2nd FP

 3
 Clark
 Clark
 Image: Clar

2.3.11 Department management

Move the cursor to the department list and then click the right button of your mouse. The menu pops up as follows:

Add dept
Modify dept
Delete dept

[Add dept]

Click [Add dept]. The [Input Department Name] window pops up:

linput Departmen	Name	×
Please Input Departs	ment Name:	
	ar I and I	
	QK Cancel	

Input the department name. Click the button [OK] to confirm or click the button [Cancel] to cancel.

[Modify dept]

Choose the department which is going to be modified. Click [Modify dept]. The [Input Department Name] window pops up:

\Xi Input Department Na	me	×
Please Input Department	t Name:	
R&D		
	QKQancel	1

Input the department name. Click the button [OK] to confirm or click the button [Cancel] to cancel.

[Delete dept]

Choose the department which is going to be deleted. Click the right button of your mouse and then click the [Delete dept]. Following message box pops up:

Please (anfirm 🔀
2	Are you sure to delete the selected department?
	Canoel

Click the button [OK] to confirm or click the button [Cancel] to cancel. Remark:

Right button menu:





2.4 Record management



2.4.1 Record Search



Set the Begin Date and End Date as follows:



Click the button [Search record] to search the record.

	No. 🛆	Name	Date/Time	Status	Status Description	Unit No.	Unit S/N
Þ	379	Peter	3/20/2009 10:28:10 AM	I	In	1	300
	386	Jack	3/20/2009 10:28:31 AM	I	In	1	300
	387	May	3/20/2009 10:28:34 AM	I	In	1	300

2.4.2 Export Record

Set the export format, export file and time format.

Export Format	Text file(*.txt) -	Staffer No. Length	6				
Export Field	No.;Date/Time;Unit No.;Status -	Space symbol	, –				
Time format	yyyy-mm-dd hh:mm:ss 🔹	Space symbol Length	1	Export record			
Export Record							

Export format: 3 formats optional: text file (.txt), CSV file (.csv), Excel files (.xls).

	file(*.txt)	
	ile(*.csv)	
Excel	file(*.xls)	

Export field: Choose the fields which are useful for you.

~	No.	
	Name	
~	Date/Time	
~	Unit No.	
	Unit name	
~	Status	
	Status Name	
	Department	
	Position	

Time format: 4 optional formats



Staffer No. length: set staffer No. length, the default is 6 digits.

Space symbol: space symbol to separate fields



Space symbol length: space symbol bit

After setting completed, click [Export record] button, open [Save as] window, choose save file directory, input file name, click [Save] button. The system prompts as follow:

System	prumpt 🔀
2	Recards have been expanded to " D (dio-office VI \mathcal{A})20090318 $\mathcal{k}\mathcal{A}$ "
	OK

Click the button [OK] to confirm.

Here is an example for the export file.



2.5 System settings

Click the icon 📃 on the top left corner, the menu pops up as follows:



2.5.1 Basic parameter settings

Click the [Basic Parameter Setting]. The [Basic Parameter Setting] pops up:



Com port Communication delay time (1-5) sec.: The default time is 3s. Network Communication delay time (1-20) sec.: The default time is 5s.

Communication failed, automatically exit current operation: If timeout is larger than 'Communication delay time', software will

automatically exit.

□ In real-time monitoring, voice prompts "Department name": During real-time monitor, if staff is access granted, the software will

voice prompt staff department and name.

□ Clear the data after downloading: After downloading records completed, delete the record downloaded from machine



Click the button [OK] to confirm or click the button [Cancel] to cancel. If setting successfully, it prompts:

System	privatet 🐹
2	Bare Parameters setting successful?
	CK

2.5.2 T&A state Setting

Click the [T&A state Setting]. The [T&A state Setting] window pops up:

The Status	urting	2
Solution and an	Symbol	Stake Depolation
•	1	h .
1		Dat
	2	a
	3	
	8	4
	8	N
	8	A
2	7	2
		1
	8	1
10	10	10
TI	11	11
10	12	10
11	13	11
14	14	14
18	18	18

Click the state which is going to be modified. Input the status description.

2.5.3 Timing Downloading Record

Click the [Timing Downloading Record]. The [Timing Downloading Record] window pops up:

Thing bear loading for	ant -				8
R Plan TiningDownload					
Danskeitig Teer	2.0				
Tox	t209	*	444	Datete Finan	
			9	Garoti	

Enable this function by choosing the [Run Timing Download Record]. You can set 5 time point.

Please use the button [include] to set a time. And then click the button [Add] to add the time to the [Downloading Time] Click the button [OK] to confirm or click the button [Cancel] to cancel.

If setting successfully, it prompts:



If you have not set any time, it prompts:



2.5.4 Management PWD Setting

Click the [Management PW Setting]. The [Modify management password] window pops up:

0kiPwd	- F	
New-Peed		
Contim/Pard		

Old password: default password is empty. If user has modified password, please input this password which is used to log on system. If it's wrong, system will prompt,





Click [OK] and input old password again.

New Pwd: the password user wants to set

Confirm Pwd: Input new password again to confirm. If confirm Pwd is different from new one, system will prompt:

System	prumpt 🔀
2	Confirmation failed, please enter the new password again!
	ОК

Click [OK] button to input confirm password again.

After modifying completed, click [OK] button to save new password and it prompts:

2	Admin password wordfloation aucosofu
100	

2.5.5 Database linking setting

Click the [Database linking setting]. The [Data Link Properties] window pops up:



Click []] button beside [1. Select or enter a database name:] to choose the linking database directory.

Choose database name, click [Open] button to confirm database linking and exit to [Data link properties] interface. If database set ID and password, input ID and password in [2. Enter information to log on to the database]. After completed, click [Test connection] to test the connection correctness of the database and system prompts,



Click [OK] button and it goes back to [Data link properties] interface. Click [OK] button and system prompts,



2.5.6 Exit system Click [Exit system]. It prompts:





Click the button [OK] to confirm or click the button [Cancel] to cancel.

2.6 User interface configuration

2.6.1 Interface skin color

Shift the skin color by press the button [[]. The style is Windows XP system style.

2.6.2 Change the software language

Choose the language in the option [Chinese].

2.6.3 Set quick access button

Move the cursor to the icon [Synchronize time]. Click the mouse's right button. It prompts:



Click the item "Add to Quick Access Toolbar". And then you can see the quick access button on the toolbar as follows:



Move the cursor to the quick access button. And then click the mouse's right button. It prompts:

Benne from Quid. Access Toolbar					
Andrones Bise	Distailes unt	O Territul paravdar	Rang	These some/Group settings	

Click the item "Remove from the Quick Access Toolbar".

2.7 U disk management program

U disk management program mainly manages the transactions from the U disk. The interface is as follows:



2.7.1 Read the data from the U disk

Click [] button after [Read the records from the U disk]. And then select the file: BAK.KQ from the U disk.

Click the button [Start] to download the data from the U disk to the software's database.

The operation information shows on window as follows:



[13:05:42] Reading the T&A records... The staffer ID isn't existent:0 2008-02-11 18:35:42 Records:13 ;Success:12 [13:05:43] Finished!

Click []] button after [Read the staffer information from the U disk]. And then select the file: BAK.YG from the U disk.

Click the button [Start] to download the data from the U disk to the software's database.

The operation information shows on window as follows:

[13:17:14] Reading the staffer information... Staffer Information:8 ;Success:8 [13:17:14] Finished!

Click [...] button after [Read the staffer information from the U disk]. And then select the file: BAK.ZW from the U disk. Click the button [Start] to download the data from the U disk to the software's database.

The operation information shows on window as follows:

[13:32:48] Reading the fingerprint templates	
Fingerprint templates:8 ;Success:8	
[13:32:48] Finished!	

2.7.2 Modify the data in the U disk

	lanagement						. 6 2
	As ton itse U dol Crackupes Hiom		WHU BIE Exportate				
Nution	1 Une B	Nana	Analyze Cachingter	 nt d Kane is f	Entrai sanar		Update Hero
			dia data ta displaye				
(c)			IX.			_	×

Click the button [] to choose the staffer information file: BAK.YG from the U disk. Click the button [Analyse].

Select the staffers and then click the button [Update the selected staffers' name] to copy the staffers' information from the software database. And you can analyze the file: BAK.YG again to check the staffers' information.

Hates Unit	. Haner	Carintentar Fr	i bigebi	A loca is the stated and	
F 187	. 1		1	ties.	
. 3	10		1	Pale	
. 3	-	8.		Meli	
(4) 7	NH .	- R.		Auty .	
	001	¥.,		High	
8, 3	80	1		Liefy	
	001			Cheffs	
	101			APTHE .	
	uhi	¥.,		Midade	
	10			Lian-	
	621	5		Built	
	121			noty	
10 1	1014	K.		Western	

The operation information shows on window as follows:



[13:45:52] Updating the staffer name...

Copy file:H:\00000001\BAK.YG to file:H:\00000001\BAK.YG.bk1

[13:45:52] Finished!

2.7.3 Export data from the database

Ballet 1	Lon B	Mane	 all locate	Tordered	
	11	.1	1	- 1	
	1	-18	1	1	
	5	188		: J	
	1. · · · ·	7888			
		1811	1	· · · · •	
-	£	1811	1	-1	
	ri	1813		() ()	
		101	- 1		
	ŧ	1886		I	
	s	1999			
		1627			
		1928	- 1		
t	1	1814			

Click the button [Search] to search the staffers. Select the staffers and then click the button "Export the selected records to the file" to copy the staffer information and the fingerprint template from the software database Att2003.mdb to the file: BAK.YG and BAK.ZW in the U disk.

The operation information shows on window as follows:

[13:58:32] Exporting... Save the staffer information to:H:\00000001\bak.yg Save the fingerprint templates to:H:\00000001\bak.zw [13:58:32] Finished!

Tips: The filename extension of the staffers' information has two kinds: *.YG or *.YG2, please based on the actual situation.



Chapter3 Background Management

The main theme of this chapter is how to collect attendance records from different terminals with management software and generate different reports. The background software can manage staff information, set rules of attendance etc.





3 Background Management

Management software can collect attendance records from different terminals, calculate according to shift setting and finally generate different reports. The background software can manage staff information, set rules of attendance etc.

3.1 Log in System

Double click the icon [²⁰] on the desktop to start the attendance background management program. The log-in interface will pop up as follows:



The default administrator's name is "Admin" and password is empty. Log in system and the following interface will be displayed:



The main interface includes three parts:

- 1. System menu: Include the whole function module & information
- 2. Shortcut button: Shortcut button of common function module, array in working order, easy to work on
- 3. Status column: Show the current time, logged-in administrator and system information.
- 3.2 System

Click [System] on the main menu, following springs:



3.2.1 Parameters Settings

Click [Parameters Settings] in system menu. The following window will prompt:




Pic3.1 Parameters Settings

Basic parameters:

Set your company name, the default is "Head office"

Input your company name that will be deemed as the head of departments list.

A working day count as how many minutes is the base for time attendance calculation which will be the transition standard to calculate the late to work/early to leave /free overtime items, minute is the good transition standard of hours and working day.

"Late for work as how many minutes" can be set when no clock-in on duty, "early to leave as how many minutes" when no clock out for off duty. Free overtime work can also be calculated on the base that how many minutes working after off duty time.

"Shift expand two days" is set under real condition.

Stat. Rules:

Click page [Stat. Rules] in pic3.1, following shows:

and pageworking Shat Plu	er Leave class Field detriftor	n.
Stat. Heres: Discussion Late	Stud. Fluide Unit Set	
Early Burrett Laave	Unit: 1	
Léove Abranca Stay avay	Mininutr.	
Divertime Files Divertime	Round-off control	
	C Round up	Pound at total
	Round of	Accurate by times

This page describes the stat. rules of items: normal, late, early, business leave, leave, absence, overtime, free overtime.

Accumulate by times: Only calculate the total times, display the accumulated times in report.

Round at total: Add up the total time and then round according to corresponding unit.

Round down: Abandon the decimal regardless it is. For example, if the minimum calculation unit is 1 day, if the accumulated time is

1.1 days or 1.9 days, the result of calculation is 1 day.

Round up: Add one unit regardless the decimal is. For example, if the minimum calculation unit is 1 day, if the accumulated time is

1.1 days or 1.9 days, the result of calculation is 2 day.

Round off: If the decimal is equal to or over 0.5, add one unit, or else, abandon it.

Notice: the setting of stat. Rules above will directly affect the statistical result

Please make above setting according to the true status of your company to ensure the accuracy of reports.

Leave class:

Click page [Leave class] in pic3.1, following shows:





Add new leave class:

Click [Append], input the name of leave class and choose color and click [save] to finish.

Revise leave class:

Select the name of leave class which one need to be revised, click [Modify], input new name of leave class and color, and click [Save] to finish.

Delete leave class:

Select the name of leave class which one need to be deleted, click [Delete], and click [OK] to finish.

Field definition:

Click page [Field definition] in pic3.1, following shows:

lacic paramet	ers Stat Ruber Leav	e dazz Field definition
Field Name	Division Division English	Nput new feld volue:
		彩 Looind
;		DK Carcal

This page add the corresponding value for [Nation], [Specialty], [Position] [Education] in menu [Staffer maintenance].

3.2.2 Administrators

Click [System]-[Administrators], following window shows:



Append new administrator:

Click [Append]-input the name of new administrator within input field.

Of [Administrators], select corresponding privileges below and click [Save] to finish adding of new administrator. The default password of new administrator is 888888. Please log in as the new registered administrator and click menu [System] -- [Administrator's password set] to set new password of administrator for system security.



Note:

1. Before you using the administrator mode, you need to set the privileges for every administrator with which the administrator can modify the operation items after he log in the software; there are all the items in the "Items operable" list in above picture, such as "Staffer maintenance, Shifts settings, Calculating and Report"; we can set different privileges for different administrators so as to divide and manage the task systematically.

2. After you add a new department, you must modify the privileges of the "Department operable" for the administrators (select the new department in the "Department operable" list and save), who will have the privileges to modify the new department, and then you may do other operations.

Modify administrator:

Select the name of administrator, click [Modify], input new name of administrator and corresponding rights in [Administrator] and

click [Save] to finish.

Delete administrator:

Select the name of administrator who will be deleted and click [Delete] to finish deleting according to the prompt.

3.2.3 Administrator's Password Set

Click menu [System]--[Administrator's Password Set], following springs:

Ø Adminis	trator modify password	×
0ldPwd:		
New Pwd		
Conlim Pwd		
	QK Qarcal	

Input the original password in [Old Pwd], enter the new password in [New Pwd], enter again in [Confirm Pwd] and click [OK] to finish.

3.2.4 Modified Record Log

Click menu [System]--[Modified Record Log], following springs:

Attendance	record mod	fication log	:						
Search Bestore	None (
Department 👸 He	ad office 💌	Staffer No. All	×	From NUE- 2 1	0.00	101 🔅	To 2009- 4- 9	23/59	58
Department	Staffer No.	Name	Clocking Time	State	Mad	iliy type	Reapont		Administrator
•									
¢									
BecondCount:	0					_			

Select department, staffer ID and time range and click [Search] and those records which match the above condition will be displayed as follows:



				Time Range				
Department 8	Head office 🐱	Statler No. All	~	From STOR 3-1	0.00.01	¢.	To 2009 4 9	23:59:59 🖨
Department	Statler No.	Name	Dicking Time	State	Modily	ton	Reasons	Administrati
	1001		2009-04-02 18:30	0.00 Clock Out	Add		Forgetting clock in/out	Admin
	1001		2009-04-02-08:30		Add		Forgetting clock in/out	Admin
	2		2009-04-02 08:30		Add		Forgetting clock in/out	Admin
	2	8	2009-04-02 19:00				Forgetting clock in/out	Admin
	2	1	2009-04-01 19:00				Forgetting clock in/out	Admin
	2	8	2009-04-01 08:00	200 Clock In	,Add		Forgetting clock in/out	Admin

Notice: Modified record log shows all the time attendance record modifications; If there's record that has been revised incorrectly before, it can be recovered by selecting this record and clicking [Restore].

Click [Close] to exit.

3.2.5 Managing Log

Click menu [System]--[Managing Log], following springs:

2 Administrator operatio	n log	
Administrator All	Time Range Fran 1992 - 3-14 M	0.00.01 🗘 To 2008 4-13 💌 23-59-59 🗘
ID Name	Nanaging Time	Remark
Admin	2009-4-13 11:53:48	Operating system parameter cettings
21 Admin	2008-4-13 11:53:30	Operating system parameter settings
20 Admin	2009-4-1311:51:47	Operating system parameter cettings
19 Admin	2009-4-13 11: 49:33	Operating system parameter settings
18 Admin	2009-4-1311:44:10	Clear five data before "2009-03-01 "
17 Admin	2008-4-1311:43:21	Operating business leave-leave
16 Admin	2009-4-1311:42:38	Operating business leave/leave
15 Admin	2008-4-13 11:41:53	Operating business leave-leave
14 Admin	2009-4-1311:40:55	Operating business leave/leave
13 Admin	2008-4-13 11:38:39	Operating textival/holiday settings
12 Admin	2009-4-1311:32:16	Operating system parameter cettings
11 Admin	2008-4-13 11:25:10	Operating system parameter settings
10 Admin	2009-4-1311:24:47	Operating system parameter cettings
9 Admin	2008-4-13 11:24:41	Operating system parameter settings
8 Admin	2009-4-1311:24:21	Link the database to
7 Admin	2009-4-13 11:23:08	Operating system parameter settings
6 Admin	2009-4-10 18:01:06	Operating system parameter cettings
¢		

This log records all the operations of every administrator. Select [Administrator] and the time range then click [Search] to see what operations have been done by this administrator within the selected time range, which makes it possible that the multi-administrators can use the software at the same time.

3.2.6 Set Database Link

This system adopts the database interface of Microsoft ADO. The acquiescence database is Access2000. The defaulted is att2003.mdb under the main setup directory. You can set up the database linking again according to the actual conditions.

When the following mistake appears, you should link database again:



Click [Database Linking] in system menu, the following springs.





Input the database name or click the 🛄 button to select the correct database file.

Notice: you can click [Test connection] to test the connection correctness of the database. 3.2.7 Exit System

Click [Exit System] in System menu. The following menu springs.



Click [OK] to exit management software and return to Windows system.

3.3 HR Management

Click [HR Management] on the main menu, following springs:



3.3.1 Department Management

Click [Department Management] in the [HR Management] menu, springs the following window:



Add a new department

Click [Append], input the new department name and click [Save] to add a sub department for the chosen department.

Note: when you want to do some other operations to the new department, you need to set the privilege of modifying the new

department for the administrator in the [administrator set] first (choose the new department you just added in the "Department operable").

Department modification

Choose the department, click [Modify] and input the new department name, then click [Save].

Delete the department

Choose the department, click [Delete] and then click [OK] to complete.





Notice: repetition of department name is not allowed; if there are staffers existing in the deleted department, those staffers will be automatically transferred to department of head office.

3.3.2 Staffer Maintenance

Click [Staffer Maintenance] in [HR Management] menu, the following window appears:

Append Delets Bod	y 🔛 🖓	a and a star	Teyet						
Headoffice	Search State	wate:	Ci.	D.					
盤 RED 盤 ASD	Stather No.	Name	Department		CardNo	See		Position	Enploy Data
See Asu	 B1D1 	Diavid	Headoffice	i - 11					
	8102	Alert	Headolfice						
	8103	Dak	Headoffice						
	8104 8105	Willen	Headolice						
	8100	Holy Bing	Headorice						
	80.02	5 of	Headolfice						
	6106	Jm	Headofice						
	8105	1.90	Headoffice						
	6110	Lip	Headofice						
	8111	Hose	Headoffice						
					_				
Statives Information Error	alFinger								
Staffer Ja gigt		Card No.		Name	D avid		Ates	islance Set	
Sex	R	Language	*	Biethdoe	annits 23	1¥	20	alculate Altenda	nce
Education	*	Specially	×	Position	-	*	E C	alculate Overtine	E:
Telephone		Nobile		Employ Diste	000469-23	4	E B	est On Holder	
ID No.		Conner#		Markal Status		4			
Address				User Type	Norsal User		SIOUP No.	0	- N

Staff's adding:

Choose the department that the staffs belong to, clicks [Append], and input staff's information, then click [Save] to complete.

Note: 1. The items of "Calculate attendance", "Calculate overtime", "Rest on holiday" below "Attendance Set" is correlated with report, please set it correctly. If the checkbox of "Calculate Attendance" of this staffer is not checked, there will be no statistical result for this staffer in the report. If checkbox "Calculate Overtime" is not checked, the statistical result of overtime of this staffer will be 0, unless he had [Temporary Shifts] which defines as overtime working; If the checkbox of "Rest On Holiday" is not checked, holidays will make no effect on the shifts for this staffer; if the checkbox of "Rest On Holiday" is checked, thus for those holidays, even there are shifts on those days for the staffer, those shifts will be invalid. And if there are time attendance records of this staffer, those records will be deemed as free overtime.

2. Staffer No. is exclusive as well as the first digit cannot be 0!

Staff's modification:

Choose the staff, click [Modify] and input the new information, then click [Save].

Staff's deletion:

Choose the staff; click [Delete] and then click [OK] to complete.

Please be cautious when delete the staff since all this staffer's time attendance records, shift arrangement will be deleted at the same time.

Import staffers:

Click [Import], staffer importation window springs for importing staffers.

Staff's department shifting:

Choose the staff you want to shift the department click [Transfer] and following window will pop up:





Select the new department and click [OK] to complete.

Export Staff:

Right-click on staff list and the following window pops:

Staffer No. /	Name	Department		Position	Employ Date
# 0000 8102 8103	David KingJin	Select All Esncel All	Etr1+A Ctr1+2		2006-04-16 2006-05-30
8104	Dark Ruan	Esport Data		-	2006-09-15
8105	Mark Sinth	Polisma		✓ Staffer He	-05-20
4		Spor all colum	mi .	 Hors Department Evoltion Evoltion Telephone Address Seg Lamprage Comment 	i i

All displayed fields in staff info list can be defined through submenu of "Column". Meanwhile, the modification will take effect and be saved.

Click [Show all columns] to display all fields in the list.

Click [Export Data] and following window will prompt:



Please select your target directory of your export, file format (txt or xls) and the file name. Click [Save] to confirm the operation. Notice: Exported Excel file can be used as backup information and can be imported again.

3.4 Attendance Management

Click [Attendance] in the main menu, following springs:

Holiday List	
TimeTable and Shift	Ctrl+B
y Staffer Scheduling	Ctrl+P
Attendance Record	
🚵 Attendance Calculating and Report	Ctrl+R

3.4.1 Holiday List

Click [Holiday List] in [Attendance] menu. The following appears.





Add festivals or holidays:

Click [Append] then input the festival or holiday name and the rules. Click [Save] when ready.

Modification of festivals or holidays:

Select the festivals or holidays you want to revise, then click [Modify] and input the new information. Click [Save] when ready. Deletion of festivals or holidays:

Select the festivals or holidays you want to delete, and then click [Delete] to perform Deletion of festivals or holidays.

3.4.2 Timetable and Shift

The relationship between shift and timetables:

Shift setup should be done in two steps: First, setup necessary timetables. Second, setup shifts. One or more timetables can be included in one shift.

Timetable is the time period between On-duty and Off-duty required in the company rule. For instance, the company rule requires the working hours be 08:00-12:00 and 13:00-17:00; so 08:00-12:00 and 13:00-17:00 are two timetables. If such a shift needs to be setup, these two timetables should be setup first. Here, we use time table "morning" to indicate "08:00-12:00" and time table "afternoon" to indicate "13:00-17:00"; so two timetables have been setup. (Please refer to the following chapter for details of how to add time tables) and then we can add a shift such as "Normal shift" in which "shift cycle" and "cycle unit" will be setup. Then we should add two timetables - "morning" and "afternoon" so that a shift setup is completed. Brief introduction is mentioned here for you to get a general picture of the relationship between timetable and shift. The details of shift setup will be found in the next two sections.

Timetable maintenance:

Click [Timetable and Shift] in [Attendance] menu. The following window appears.

TimeTable and Schedule Maintenance				×
Timetable Maintenance Shiit Maintenance				
📑 🌉 📤 🐖 🖓				
Timetable Name On Duty Time Off Duty Time	^	Timetable Name	Dag	
D ag D8:00 17:00 noving D4:00 12:00		On Duty Time	08:00	
alternoon 12:00 20:00		Of Duty Time	17:00	
night 20:00 04:00		-	07:00	
		Begin Clock-In Time	13:00	
		End Clock-In Time	_	
		Begin Clock-Out Time	16:00	
		EndClock-Out Time	20:00	
		Late error allowance	5	Minutes
		Early error allowance	5	Minutes
		Count As Workday	1	
	-	Count As WolkTime	480	Minutes
		V Musi	C-In	Must C-Out
	¥	E Free	Tiree	OT Time

Pic3.2 Timetable Maintenance

Add a new timetable

Click [Append] and enter the corresponding information:

[Timetable Name] For instance: Day Shift

[On duty Time] (08:00)

[Begin Clock-in Time] (07:00)

[Off duty Time] (17:00) [End Clock-in Time] (13:00)

[Begin Clock-out Time] (16:00) [Late error allowance] (5) [Count as work day] (1) [Count as work time XXX minutes] (480).

[End Clock-out Time] (20:00), [Early error allowance] (5)

Tick [Must C-In] and [Must C-out],

Finally click [Save] to confirm.

(Please note: Every item should be setup in timetables with no blank left.[Begin Clock-in Time]and[End Clock-in Time]setup the valid time period for clock-in. Records out of this time range will be treated as invalid ones. For instance [Begin Clock-in Time] is 07:00 and [End Clock-in Time] is 13:00. If clock-in record is 07:01 or 12:59, they are valid records but if clock-in record is 06:59, it is invalid. Besides, [Begin Clock-in Time] and [End Clock-in Time] can be more than one day (meaning [End Clock-in Time] can be before [Begin Clock-in Time]) but it can't be longer than 24 hours.

[Late error allowance] means how many minutes after [On duty] are treated as "late", [Early error allowance] means how many minutes before [End Clock-in Time] are treated as "early"; [Count as work day] and [Count as work time XXX minutes] are used in calculating business leave, leave, absence and overtime.

Checking [Must C-In] and [Must C-out] or not will affect the result of calculation. If [Must C-In] is checked and the timetable is included of Staff A's shift, he will be either considered absence or treated according to [Not clock in count as late XXX minutes] in [Parameter Settings] If he didn't clock in or ask for leave. Otherwise, even if there is off duty record for him only, his attendance will be treated as normal.

The timetable Modification

Select the timetable name you want to revise, and click [Modify], then input the new information, clicks [Save] when finished.

The timetable Deletion

Select the timetable you want to delete, click [Delete], and click [OK] to make sure.

(Please note: Begin Clock-in Time and End Clock-in Time makes the valid time range for Clock in. Clock in out of this time range will be treated as invalid records. It is the same with Clock-out time. Please setup in accordance with practical situations.)

Example—Add a timetable:

Complete process for adding four timetables:

Day shift 08:00 - 17:00 Morning shift 04:00 - 12:00

Noon shift 12:00 - 20:00 Night shift 20:00 - 04:00

(Other information can be setup according to practical situations. Please refer to Pic3.2. Please note there should be no blank left.) Shift Maintenance

Click [Shift Maintenance] in Pic3.2 and the following window pops up:

pend halate (A E	2			
Hill Narse Ry dhill Nee shilt	Shit Nave	dep shift		t ti te	cle Unif Week
	Date	Timetable 1	Timetable 2	TimeTable 3	TimeTable 4
	Sunday	0			
	Commonly.				
	Manday	Day			
	0.00000	Day Day			
	Monelay	- 1.1			
	Monday Tuesday	Day			
	Manday Tuenday Wednesday	Day Day			



Click [Append] and enter corresponding shit information in [Shift Name] such as: normal shift [Cycle] (1), [Cycle Unit] (week), and click [Add], select the timetables and time range required in this shift in the springing window (see the Pic3.3 below) For instance, select the timetable – Day shift and select from Monday to Friday and then click [OK], back to this window and click [Save] to complete. (Please refer to the example for details.)

Q)	Add Shift	Timotab	de		X
		Day naming alternoon night		0H Duty Time 12:00 20:00 04:00	Divice fire date:	4
				<u>o</u> k	Cancel	

Pic3.3 Add a timetable

Delete the timetable: select the timetable you want to delete and click [Delete].

Clear the timetable: clear all the timetables of the shift.

Arrange the shift automatically: when a staffer has several shifts during one period, he need to finish all the shifts if it is not arranged the shifts automatically otherwise he will be regarded as absence; if you select the [Arrange the shift automatically], just finishing one shift of the period is reared as normal attendance.

Modify a shift:

Select the shift to be modified and click [Modify], and enter new information in [Shift Name] etc., click [Save] to complete.

Delete a shift:

Select the shift to be deleted and click [Delete].

Example——Three shifts:

Add "Three shifts" Shift (Please note: It is assumed that the shift goes around every week, cycle every three weeks and staff is on holiday every Saturday and Sunday.)

Step 1:

Click [Append], enter "Three shifts" in [Shift Name], set [Cycle] to "3" and [Cycle Unit] to "week". Please see the picture below:

Finetable Maintenanc Append Delete		1				
Shift Name • day shift Unree shift	Shit Name			at ox	de Unit (Week 🛛 🛩	K
	Date	Timetable 1	Tinietable 2	TimeTable 3	TimeTable 4	^
	Sunday				20	-
	Monday		2			
		-				-
	Tuesday					
	Tuesday Wednesday	-		-		
	2000 C 1000					
	Wednesday					
	Wednesday Thursday					
	Wednesday Thursday Fislay					

Step2

Add corresponding working hour timetable in accordance with "Cycle": first week (morning shift, from Monday to Friday) Click [Add] and the following window pops up:





Select the timetable "Morning shift" to be added and select the time range to apply to this timetable "from Monday to Friday of the first week" and click [OK] to complete the setting of the first week.

The second week (afternoon shift, from Monday to Friday)

Click [Add], make corresponding operation in the springing window (see the result below):

🖉 Add Shift Timetable	×
Choice a final able Timetable On Duty TL. Off Duty Time & Due 08:00 17:00 noneing 04:00 12:00 Managam 12:00 04:00 Managam 12:00 04:00	Monday Turunday Munday Wednesoday Satuaday Sunday Munday Munday
<u>D</u> K	Gencel

Click [OK] to complete the working hour setting for the second week.

The third week (night shift, from Monday to Friday)

Click [Add], make corresponding operation in the springing window (see the result below):



Click [OK] to complete the working hour setting for the third week.

After the completion of above steps, please don't forget to click [Save] and the setup of "three shifts" will be done (see the picture below):



Finetable Maintenance	Shift Maintenan	C8				
Append Balets 8	odify 📰	2				
Shift Name day shift Direct shift	Shift Marse		Cycles		actini Weak 🖌	l
	Date	Texetable 1	Timetable 2	TmeTable 3	TaseTable 4	
	Tuesday	maning		7715		
	Wednesday	noring				1
	Thursday	morning				
	Friday	noning			11.6	
	Seluday					
	Sunday					
	Monday	afteencon				
	Tuesday	afternoon				

3.4.3 Staffer Scheduling

Click [Staffer Scheduling] in [Attendance] menu. The following window appears:

Ø Staffer S	chedula	ng:					
Salact All §	det Far	brie	1 🙆				
B Lam Loong Ph					13		
		Stafe		atrai	Department	5100	
		P.I		Mus	Head Office		
		10		en Soon Tele sow Chee Siang	Operation Head Office	day chill	
		12		uHea Lee	Head Office	449 VIII	
		2		Wg	Head Diffice	day ohili.	
		4		ndy Ho ellametri A/P Appe	Head Office	day shift	
<	- ×	114		Called Street, white	arrow once	000.000	
Tine Range							
From 2009-04-0	t. 1981		100	1844 I	10 m	100.000	
to 2009-04-3	0 141	141	Terperary Ad	Impurar	20 12 DE	and the second	
Date	Timetable	1	Tenstable 2	Tere Table 3	Tirse Toble 4		2
04-01 Wednesday							
04-02 Thursday							
D4-03 Fliday							
04-04 Saturday	-						
04-05 Sunday	-						
04-06 Monday							
04-07 Tuesday							
N 10111							6

Pic3.4 Staff scheduling

Choose the department or several personnel that need to arrange shifts, click [Arrange], the following window appears:

🥝 Staffer shift mainter	ance					
ShiltLint	Shift Timetable	:				
Shift Name Dycle quantity	Date	Tirestable 1	Tirestable 2	TimeTable 3	TimeTable 4	Т
day shift 1 three shift 3	Sunday					
	Nondag	Dag				
	Tuesday	Day				
	Wednesday	Dag				
	Thurday	Day				
	Fridag	Dag				
	Saturday	Day				
< >						
	The current chi	0 octoarte dar				
Time Bange	Shitmane		Beginning date	Ending date		_
Beginning 2009-04-01 💌	dag shift		2009-04-01	2010-04-01		
Beginning 2009/04/01						
Ending 2010-04-30 💌						
😡 िल 😽 जिल				QK.	Cancel	



Pic3.5 Add a new shift

Select the corresponding shifts, for instance: The commencement date and deadline of this shift of "normal class ", click [Add] button and then click [OK] in Pic3.5 to finish the adding of new shifts.

Please note:

If the cycle unit of scheduling is "week" and the amount of cycle is more than 2, the starting date should setup as "Sunday".

If the cycle unit of scheduling is "month" and the amount of cycle is more than 2, the starting date should setup as "1st day of a month".

Deletion of the shifts

Select the shifts in the shifts from which you want to delete, click Delete button, and click ok on the pop up dialog box to finish the deletion.

Arrange a Temporary Shift

When one or many staff's working time needs to be changed temporarily, you can arrange a temporary shift. Click [Add Temporary] the following window appears:

Please	nake wire	×
2	Are you mure to make tomporary shift schedule to the selected Staffers from 2009-03-01 to	2009-04-09?
1000	Сок Сален	

Click [OK] and the temporary scheduling can be operated. Then click [Add] and the following window will pop up:

ect the time	table to add			Select the dates	A
Tirestable	On-duty time	OR-duty time	^	04-125 mday	
normal day		18:00			
night rioming	20:00	05:00 12:00			
			¥		

Click [OK] and the timetables will be saved. Click [Save] and the temporary scheduling will be saved.

[Delete]: Delete the selected timetable;

[Clear]: Delete all the timetables in the current time range;

[Cancel]: Delete the existing temporary scheduling in the selected time range;

3.4.4 Attendance Records

Click [Attendance Records] in [Attendance] menu, the following appears:

S search internet a	Attending	e Record						
Bearch Beport Baport B	with Log							
Department 👹 Head office	y Sa	ter No. Al	*	Film Range Film REE- 4- 1	🗙 0:00:01 🔹	10 2003- 4-16	22:59:59	-
Department	Staffer No.	Name	Date Tree		State	Location 10		10
								68





Select the department, staff, the beginning and ending time that need to inquire about, then click search, you can get the corresponding attendance record.

🎽 🎸 욻 arch Baport Baport	wify Log					
Department 👸 Head office	👻 Stal	fer No. Al	Fion SUCE 4-	1 💌 0:00:01 😂	To 2009- 4-16	23:59:59
Department	Staffer No.	Name	Date Time	State	Location ID	
Administrator Department	8001	Jake Dien	2009-04-01 07:23:05	Clock In		
Administrator Department	8001	Jake Chen	2009-04-01 17:00:59	Clack Dut		
Administrator Department	9001	Jake Dien	2009-04-02 07:45:35	Clock In		
Administrator Department	8001	Jake Chen	2009-04-02 17:05:16	Clack Dut		
Administrator Department	8001	Jake Dien	2009-04-03 07:52 12	Clock in		
Administator Department	8001	Jake Chen	2009-04-03 17:01:54	Clack Dut		
Administrator Department	8001	Jake Dien	2009-04-04 07:43:54	Clock in		
Administator Department 👘	8001	Jake Chen	2009-04-06 07:38:36	Clack In		
Administrator Department	8001	Jake Dien	2003-04-05 17:08:42	Clock Dut		
Administator Department	8001	Jake Chen	2009-04-07 07:45:16	Clack in		
Administrator Department	8001	Jake Dien	2009-04-07 17:14:20	Clock Dut		
Administator Department 👘	8001	Jake Chen	2009-04-08 07:08:12	Clack In		
Administrator Department	8001	Jake Dien	2009-04-08 07:24:53	Dock In		
Administrator Department	8001	Jake Chen	2009-04-08 17:20:05	Clack: 0 ut		
Administrator Department	8001	Jake Dien	2009-04-09 07:49:52	Dock In		
Administrator Department	8001	Jake Chen	2009-04-09 07:51:56	Clack In		
Administrator Department	8001	Jake Dien	2009-04-09 08:02 15	Clock In		
Administrator Department	8001	Jake Chen	2009-04-09 17:11:24	Clack: 0 ut		
Administrator Department	8001	Jake Dien	2009-04-10 07:45:19	Clock In		
Administrator Department	8001	Jake Chen	2009-04-10 17:04:34	Clack: 0 ut		
Administrator Department	8001	Jake Dien	2009-04-13 07:35:46	Clock In		
Administrator Department	8001	Jake Chen	2009-04-13 17:27:06	Clock Dut		
Administrator Department	8001	Jake Dien	2009-04-14 07:06:12	Clock In		

Attendance record report form preview

Click [Report] when the window displays the attendance inquiry records, you can get the report form automatically.

	_		_		
1	lead off	ice attendand	ce recor	rd report	
-				2009-04-01 To	2020 24 45
				2005/04/01 10	2009/04/10
Jake Chen	8001	2009-4-10 17:04:34	Clock Out	2009-4-7 7:45:16	Clock in
2009-4-1 7:23:05	Clock In	2009-4-137:35:46	Clock in	2009-4-7 17:14:20	Clock Out
2009-4-1 17:00:59	Clock Out	2009-4-1317:27:08	Clock Out	2009-4-8 7:08:12	Clock In
2009-4-2 7:45:35	Clock In	2009-4-147:06:12	Clock In	2009-4-8 7:24:53	Clock In
2009-4-2 17:05:16	Clock Out	2009-4-1417:16:25	Clock Out	2009-4-8 17:20:05	Clock Out
2009-4-3 7:52:12	Clock In	2009-4-15 7:46:59	Clock In	2009-4-9 7:49:52	Clock In
2009-4-3 17:01:54	Clock Out	2009-4-1517:08:53	Clock Out	2009-4-9 7:51:58	Clock in
2009-4-47:43:54	Clock In	2009-4-16 8:00:59	Clock in	2009-4-9 8:02:15	Clock in
2009-4-6 7:38:36	Clock In	Count: 27		2009-4-9 17:11:24	Clock Out
2009-4-5 17:08:42	Clock Out			2009-4-10 7:45:19	Clock In
2009-4-7 7:45:16	Clock In	R&D King Jin	8103	2009-4-1017:04:34	Clock Out
2009-4-7 17:14:20	Clock Out	2009-4-1 7:23:05	Clock In	2009-4-13 7:35:46	Clock In
2009-4-8 7:08:12	Clock In	2009-4-1 17:00:59	Clock Out	2009-4-1317:27:08	Clock Out
2009-4-8 7:24:53	Clock In	2009-4-27:45:35	Clock In	2009-4-14 7:06:12	Clock In
2009-4-8 17:20:05	Clock Out	2009-4-217:05:16 2009-4-37:52:12	Clock Out	2009-4-1417:16:25	Clock Out
2009-4-9 7:48:52	Clock In		Clock In	2009-4-15 7:46:59	Clock In
2009-4-9 7:51:56	Clock in	2009-4-3 17:01:54 2009-4-4 7:43:54	Clock Out Clock In	2009-4-1517:08:53	Clock Out
2009-4-9 8:02:16	Clock in	2009-4-6 7:38:36	Clock In	2009-4-16 8:00:59	Clock In
2009-4-9 17:11:24	Clock Out	2009-4-6 17:08:42	Clock Out	Count: 27	
2009-4-10 7:45:19	Clock In	2009-4-617:06:42 2009-4-7 7:45:16	Clock In	P&D Mark Simth	9105
2009-4-10 17:04:34	Clock Out	2009-4-7 17:14:20	Clock Out	2009-4-1 7:23:05	Clock In
2009-4-13 7:35:46	Clock In	2009-4-8 7:08:12	Clock In	2009-4-1 17:00:59	Clock Out
2009-4-1317:27:05	Clock Out	2009-4-8 7:24:53	Clock In	2009-4-2 7:45:35	Clock In
2009-4-14 7:06:12	Clock In	2009-4-8 17:20:05	Clock Out	2009-4-217:05:16	Clock Out
2009-4-1417:16:25	Clock Out	2009-4-9 7:49:52	Clock In	2009-4-37:52:12	Clock In
2009-4-16 7:46:59	Clock In	2009-4-9 7:51:56	Clock In	2009-4-3 17:01:54	Clock Out
2009-4-1617:08:53	Clock Out	2009-4-9 810215	Cinck in	2009-4-47:43:54	Cinck in

Attendance records exporting

If need to lead out the attendance record, only need to click export, you can lead out the data inquired. (File format: txt, xls) Click [Modify Log] and the log-modifying window will be called for reviewing the modification log of time and attendance records. 3.4.5 Attendance Calculating and Report

Inquiry of report form:

Click [Attendance Calculating and Report] in [Attendance] menu, the following window appears:





Pic3.6 Attendance Calculating and Report

Select the beginning, the ending date and the department and staff that need to be calculated and then click [Calculate].

There are four Tabs of information after search and calculation which can be viewed respectively:

[Attendance Exceptions]: Display the dealt result of the original attendance records;

[Shift Exceptions]: Display Staff's attendance result in the scheduled time period;

[Other Exceptions]: Display Staff's leave, out and overtime etc.;

[Calculated Items]: Display all Staff's calculated items such as "normal", "actual", "late", "early", "absent", "overtime" etc.

Please note: When dealing with "Out" calculation, there should be "Out back" and only "Out" and "Out back" in one shift can be calculated.

Working hours in the report="Actual" -"Late"-"Early"-"Out"

Exceptions of attendance records dealt with:

Open the attendance exceptions option card to deal with the records:

📑 🎸 🛐 (alculata Baport Export	Exception							
Department 👸 Head office	- Sa	fin Al 💌	From 2008		00.01	Ta 2009- 4-16	23.59.5	59 🛎
Attendance Exceptions Shits						10 1000 110		
Department Staffer No.	Name	Date Time	State	Operation	Exception De.	Timetable	Direck	
Administrator Diel 8001	Jake Chen	2009-04-01 07:23:05	Dock In		Normal record	Normal		[
Administrator Die 9001	Jake Chen	2009-04-01 17:00:59	Dock Dut		Normal record	Nomal		1
Administrator Die 8001	Jake Chen	2009-04-02 07:45:35	Dack In		Normal record	Normal		
Administrator Die 9001	Jake Chen	2003-04-02 17:05:16	Dock But		Normal record	Nomal		
Administrator Die 8001	Jake Chen	2009-04-03 07:52-12	Dack In		Normal record	Normal		
Administrator Die 9001	Jake Chen	2009-04-03 17:01:54	Dock Dut		Normal record	Nomal		
Administrator Die 8001	Jake Chen	2009-04-04 07:43:54	Dack In	Delete	Invalid record			
Administrator Die 9001	Jake Chen	2009-04-06 07:38:36	Dock In		Normal record	Nomal		
Administrator Die 8001	Jake Chen	2009-04-06 17:08:42	Dock Dut		Normal record	Normal		
Administrator Die 8001	Jake Chen	2009-04-07 07:40:16	Dock In		Normal record	Nomal		
Administrator Die 8001	Jake Chen	2009-04-07 17:14:20	Clock Dut		Normal record	Normal		
Administrator Die 9001	Jake Chen	2009-04-08 07:08:12	Dock In		Normal record	Nomal		
Administrator Diel 8001	Jake Chen	2009-04-08 07:24:53	Dack In	Delete	Invalid record			
Administrator Die 8001	Jake Chen	2009-04-08 17:20:05	Dock Dut		Normal record	Nomal		
Administrator Diel 8001	Jake Chen	2009-04-09 07:49:52	Dack In		Normal record	Normal		
Administrator Die 8001	Jake Chen	2009-04-09 07:51:56	Dock In	Delete	Invalid record			
Administrator Die 8001	Jake Chen	2009-04-09 08:02-15	Dack In	Delete	Invalid record			
Administrator Die 9001	Jake Chen	2009-04-09 17:11:24	Dock Dut		Normal record	Nomal		
Administrator Die 8001	Jake Chen	2009-04-10 07:45:19	Dack In		Normal record	Normal		
Administrator Die 8001	Jake Chen	2009-04-10 17:04:34	Dock Dut		Normal record	Nomal		
Administrator Die 8001	Jake Chen	2009-04-13 07:35:46	Dack In		Normal record	Normal		
Administrator Die 9001	Jake Chen	2009-04-13 17:27:06	Dock Dut		Normal record	Nomal		
Administrator Dei 8001	Jake Chen	2009-04-14 07:06:12	Dack In		Normal record	Normal		

We will see such mistakes as "state mistake", "invalid record", "repeated record", etc. are described. (If we will revise to write down, click the right key and springs the following menu):



8001	Jake Chen	2009-04-03 07:52:12	Clock In			Nor	mal record	Normal
8001	Jake Chen	2009-04-03 17:01:54	Clock Out			Nor	mal record	Normal
8001	Jahr Chan		let	l r) elete	Inva	alid record	
8001	Ja <u>Export</u>	. Data				Nor	mal record	Normal
8001	Ja <u>C</u> reate	e report for current gr	id			Nor	mal record	Normal
8001	Ja Change	: state		,	Clock in		hal record	Normal
8001		selected	Tel		Clock out		hal record	Normal
8001	1	. operation for selecte			Overtime in		hal record	Normal
8001	Ja –	-			-		lid record	
8001	Ja Modity	r and save Exception	Ctrl+S		O <u>v</u> ertime out		hal record	Normal
8001	Ja Change	filter		•	Out		hal record	Normal
8001	Ja Columr	s		۶Ļ	Ou <u>t</u> back		lid record	
8001	Ja Show a	dl columns)elete	Inva	alid record	
8001	Jake unen	2009-04-09 17:11:24	LICCK UUT	-		Nor	mal record	Normal
8001	Jake Chen	2009-04-10 07:45:19	Clock In			Nor	mal record	Normal
8001	Jake Chen	2009-04-10 17:04:34	Clock Out			Nor	mal record	Normal
9001	laka Chan	2009-04-13 07:35:46	Clack In			Nor	nal record	Normal

The definition of each option as follows:

[Export Data]: Export the data in the current attendance record list to a file in txt or xls format;

[Create report for current grid]: Generate report based on the data in the current attendance record list for preview and print;

[Change state]: Change the selected attendance record to a new state. Manually deal with the attendance record according to the practical situation;

[Delete selected]: Mark the record as manual deleting, deleting when save it;

[Cancel operation for selected]: Cancel revision to this record;

[Deal with and save]: You can save the records that have been treated. If you want to see the changed records, you can click [modified record log] in system menu;

[Filter the record]: If there are too many records, you can filter them, and keep down the corresponding record you want;

[Columns]: Define the fields displayed. Meanwhile, the modification will take effect and be saved;

[Show all columns]: Display all fields in [Columns];

Please note: We can manually modify the record as stated above to assure the veracity of the report according to the practical situation. If there is disoperation, the records can be recovered through [Modified Record Log] in [System].

Right Click in [Shift Exceptions] the following shortcut menu will pop up:

Export Data	
Create report for current grid	
Filtering Record	۲
Columns	۲
Show all columns	

[Other Exceptions], [Calculated Items] the following shortcut menu will pop up:



The operation is the same as stated above.

Report:

Click [Report] in pic3.6 and the following menu will pop up:

Attendance Report
Daily Report
General Report
Exceptions Report
Create a Report For Current Grid

Pic3.7 Exception menu

[Attendance Report]: Calculate staff's attendance record;



	Head	office attendance	e record	report	
				2110	OB CT To 2007-0018
Abuilding Law Core			I Dest Real		
Changeline	9001	2015-04-11-07-04-34	Disk B.r.	2009-04-021714	
2005/04/01 07:25/05	Codulin	2054410254	Deck Mr.	2005-04-08 12:08:1 2005-04-08 12:09:1	
200504-011100/55	Oleck Dut	2004440260	Clack In A	2003-04-08 17-293	
200504-02:07.45:35	Codulin Dark Dat	2005-04-14 12:16:25	Disk B.x	2009-04-00 17:201	
200504-02110516		2005-04-15 02:46:55	Clack Int.	200-04-00 12-59	
200504/05/01/52/12 200504/05/11/01/54	Codulin	2005-04-15 17:00:53	Dick ILX	2009-04-00 10:52 2	
200504-05110154	Clask Dul Clask In	2005-04-16 02:00:55	Oack Int.	2009-04-00 12:11 2	
205040601355	Castin	Diset 27	CREDI IN	2005-0410-02:451	
200504/05/17/0542	Case Dat			2009-041017-042	
2050405110642	Citchin	P63 Replin	9103	200-041212-25	
2005040FTE1420	Gask Dat	2019-04-01-02-22-09	Geck In	2009-041317-221	
20050408070812	Citchin	2019-04-01 12:00:99	Deck B.A.	2005-041417-061	
200504-050128-53	Cashin	2019-04-02 07-02-09	Geck In	2009-04141718	
200504-0611220-05	Gerk Dat	2019-04-02 17:02:16	Dock B.A.	2009-0415 07:463	
200504-0507-4952	Cashin	2018-04-02 12:12	Geck In	2009-041517-085	
20504/050752/95	Citchin	2015-04-02 72:05:54	Deck B-A	2003-0416 08:00	
200504-050802-15	Cashin	2015-04-04 (2)-02-54	Oack In	Davet 37	
2009/04/09/17/11:24	Gerk Dat	2018-04-06-29-28	Oack In		
200504-10/07-45/15	Cheklo	388487.04	Deck But	PUD Mail S	
2009/04-10/17/04-34	Gerk Dat	2084400.428	Clack In	2008-04-01 07-221	
2050413013545	Cheklo	2018-04-07 77:14:20	Deck But	2005-04-01 17:00-0	
2050413112705	Glack Dut	2018-04-08-02-04-02	Clack In	2008-04-02 17:48	
2009/04/14/07/05/12	Clock.In	2018-04-01 07-24-03 2018-04-01 07-20-05	Dark Ist	2008-04-0217-08-0	
2050414171525	Glack Dut	2015/04/01 17:20:01	Dark IV.	2008-04-00 17-52-0	
200504-15/0E46/95	Clock-In	2015-04-01-02-01-50	Gack in	20544017915	
200504-75110853	Glack Dut	2015-04-01-07-01-06	Clack in	2005-04-04 07:00:	

[Daily Report]: Calculate staff's daily attendance record;

Administration Depress. Administration C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C <thc< th=""> C <thc< th=""></thc<></thc<>								Hes	16.0	ňk	e 11	de,	1	θ£.	12	ď.											
Manana Bargana Anala Marine Dangana Matana Marine Dangana Matana Marine Dangana Matana Marine Dangana Angla Angla Matana Marine Dangana Angla Angla Matana Marine Dangana Angla Angla Matana Marine Marine Angla A																								209-0	962.	5.3	0.04
andra (Mar. 2017) 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2			1 11	14 17	1 19	11	10	m 1	1 1	1 11	11	14	11	14	1 1	1	17	17	17	17	18	п	n	12	17	17	3
		parts.			1.1										-	-		-									
en lon just 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7	FAD	1111	r r		11	11	1	-	<u> </u>	-	11			-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	the loss of the	1717	तत		17	17	1	71	71	Т	17	17	1		т	Т	Т	Т	Π.								
agia 🔟 2722 2 2222 222 222		1.71																									
Enders				\vdash	_	H				+	ť			÷	+	+	+	+	+	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	\vdash
	il ales																										
	lat Fuer (198	10	1.1		17	11	1	7	7 L		17	17	1														

[General Report]: Calculate all staff's attendance items such as "normal", "actual", "late", "early", "absent", "overtime" etc;

Lands RA Ora Atom Line Dir. Dir. <thdir.< th=""> Dir. <thdir.< th=""> <t< th=""><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th>_</th><th></th><th></th><th>tal rej</th><th>_</th><th></th><th>290</th><th>04011-3</th><th>0.011</th></t<></thdir.<></thdir.<>					_			tal rej	_		290	04011-3	0.011
Advance for Dispute Control (Dispute)		India No.				Eath March							
Indexed I III IIII Max 10 IIII IIIII IIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIII			da .			 	 	 			_		
PAD: PAD: <th< td=""><td>ide Om</td><td>1879</td><td>- 11</td><td>- 11</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>80</td></th<>	ide Om	1879	- 11	- 11									80
Image: International Control (International Control (Internatio)))													
PAD Pade Pad P	Aut. 144		- 11	- 11	1								9/7
State Diff I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I<					1								10
No.10 UT UT UT No.10 No.10 <td></td> <td>and a</td> <td></td> <td>- 11</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>107</td>		and a		- 11									107
20100 Ter/Sec[04] C[1] 1 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	King in	101	- 11	11	1								107
24/Net (04 1 1 1 1 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2		1	- 28									19	10
Subset 1 C C C C N		and a					_	_	_	_			107
	-			11									
	144	5	H									- 43	85

[Exceptions Report]: Calculate staff's "out", "overtime", business leave/personal leave" etc;





[Create a Report for Current Grid]: Print preview of the current displayed grid. For example: Attendance Report

Insi. at	tion of	ang tin	an of attend	ann e	nuel es				
Reporter 31	Bialiler Bie	Read.	Bate Time	\$14.0	Recention	Borerige 146	Tiar tak be	fbeck	
idnáčovov logate	1001	baka-Ohen	20048-07208	ORCH R		hapmod	Normal Version		
AD ADVOY	1001	bila (Nei	20040-01051	0408.84		hapmod parael	Netta		
Adriations'	801	bika Oher	2004/02/458	0403.8			Netta		
Adrialdourse Register			2010/04/12 17:18:10				North		
Adrialiturar Repaire			200407521			hapmod page and	Nemá		
Adrialousy logate	1901	bila Olei	2010/04/10 17:09:54	0408.84		hapmod page and	Normal		
Adrialiturar Ingenter			2004042-054		Orive-	most wood			
Adrialiturar Ingenter			2004/80/393			hapmod	Normal		
Adrialdourse Registre	1901	beis-Ohen	2010/04/18 (7:18:4)	Oack But		hapmod	Normal		
Adrikiturar Republic	1901	beis-Cher	2004/2016/0	ORIGE R		hapmod	Normal		
Adriationar Republic	1901	bila Oler	2010/04/07 17:14:20	0408.84		hapmod page and	Normal		
Adrialiturar Repetiti	1901	bila Oler	2004/80/181	0403.8			Normal		
Administrative Register			2004/8072458		Orives	most wood			
Administrative Registration	1901	bits Over	2010/04/18 17:20:05	0408.84		hapmod parad	No.		
Adrialitutor Republic	1901	bila Olei	2004/07/05	0403.8		hapmod parad	Normal		
Adrialdouty Repairs	801	bits Oter	200407.9.5	0468.8	Ovivre	most wood			
Adriational Inputer	1901	bits Over	2010/04/10/05 12:15	0403.8	Ovivra-	most wood			
Adriations'	1001	baka-Ohen	2010/04/09 17:19 24	Oack But		Naproval concert	No.		

Print Report:

Toolbar of report preview is as the following picture:



+ 100% Adjust the ratio of preview content;



Open the existing report file;

Find the report file (*.frp) to be opened, select it and click [Open] to see the report.



Save report to file;

Select the directory to save the report to, enter the file name and click [Save] to complete the backup of the report for future check or copying to another computer for printing; extension file name is "*.frp".





Data Export:

In picture 3.6, click [Export] and the displayed data of grid in the current window will be exported to a file (*.txt or *.xls). It has the same function as [Export Data] when right clicking in each grid.

Exceptions dealt with:

In pic3.6, click [Exception] and the following menu will pop up:

Append Record
Late/Early Collectively
<u>B</u> usiness Leave/Leave
Modified Record Log

Click options one by one in the menu and the following modules will pop up respectively: [Append record], [Late/Early Collectively], [Business Leave/leave] and [Modified Record Log]. If the calculation result is incorrect for some staff, first, please check whether there is leave or forgetting Clock in or Clock out for this staff. If there is, please deal with the records through above menu. Please refer to the next chapter for more details.

3.5 Deal with Exceptions

Click [Exception] on the main menu, following springs:

Away On Business/Leave	Ctrl+L
Append Record	Ctrl+W
Append Record Collectively	
Dealing With Collectively La	te/Early

3.5.1 Away on Business/ Leave

When the staff can't punch in/out because of going out on business or asking for leave, in order to guarantee the exactness of the final statistics, we should make these settings through this function. Click [Away on Business/Leave] in [Exception] menu, the following interface springs:

	a godi fy Bodi fy Head office		Free Range Beginning Time 2009 Ending Time 2009		8 00:00 17:30:00		
Reason	Statler No.	Nane	Beginning Time	Endin	pTime	Leave Type	Pearon

Deal with staff away on business / leave:

Click [Append], then select the proper department, staffer ID, beginning time, ending time, leave type, and click save when ready. Modification of staff away on business or leave:

Select the appointed staffer whom you want to make this modification to, and click [Modify]. Then you can modify the relative information; click [Save] when ready.

Deletion of staff away on business or leave

Select the appointed staff and the relative information you want to make this deletion, and click [Delete].

3.5.2 Append Record

If a staffer didn't punch in because of special reason, you can use this function to append the forgetting attendance record. Click [Append Record] in [Exception] menu, the following window Springs:



2 Append re	cord	X	1
Department	👸 Head office	¥	
Staffer No.		¥	
State	Clock in	¥	
Record Time	2009-4-16 💌 8:00:00	0	
	Appendlove		

Select the relative items and click [Append] when ready.

3.5.3 Append Record Collectively

When part or all of the staffers in a department did not punch in/out because of some reasons, please you can use this function to add punching in/out collectively, click [Exception]--[Append Record Collectively], following springs:

Append second co	llectively		
Departments list Precedentice Administrator Depart Soles PRD	Staffers first All Staffers No. Name	8	When Staffers can not clock-in or clock-out for zone reasons, You can add the massive clock-in or clock-out record here. You can use the Ct1 key when selecting many Staffers: The added record can be found in the record modification log.
			State: Dook in v Record Time: 2009- 4-16 v 800.00 ¢
s 3	01	~	OK Gencel

Select the department, thus the staffers in the department will be listed in the staffer list, select the staffers whom you want to add records on to, then select punching in or out and the time, click [OK] to finish.

3.5.4 Dealing with Collectively Late / Leaving

When collectively coming late / leaving early takes place for some allowable reasons, you can use this function. Click [Dealing with Collectively Late / Leaving] in [Exception] menu. The following springs:

Deal with				Staffers list		E AL
Coning Late	. 9	Leaving Ea	×.	Stafter No.	Nane	1.6
Ignore clock in sec	ad .			+ B001	Jake Chen	
Files 2009 4-16	œ.	8.00.00	12	8103	David King Jin	
To 200 4.18	10	10.00.00		8104 8105	Clark Ruan Mail Sinth	
The modified clock 2009-416	in the	7.50.00	-			
Seach States						
Department	B Heat	laffoe				
O SNI	Day		191			
						incel 1

Steps as follows;

- 1. Click "Dealing with Collectively Late/Early";
- 2. Select time range for "ignore clock in record";
- 3. Select the "modified clock in time"
- 4. Search staff through department or shift;
- 5. Select staff;
- 6. Click [OK] to confirm.
- 3.6 Data Maintenance

Click [Data Maintenance] on the main menu, following springs:



 Import Staffer List Ctrl+Y Import Attendance Record Ctrl+I Clear Obsolete Data Compress Database Backup DataBase Initialize System

3.6.1 Import Staffer List

Click [Import Staffer List] in [Data Maintenance] menu. Pop up the following window:

🖉 Import Staffer	List		
Select a file to import File:			
Failures in importing			
			<
<			×
	<u>D</u> k	Dane	

Click 🔲 to select the personnel list file for importing.

LOOK	- Hutteria	Hotelawish ()	800	1 THO	
Land	Cinche Cinche				
fr Conputer	Th name			-	Carl

Select the right file which can be in *.txt or MS Excel (*.xls) formats, then click [open]to get back to above window, click [OK] to

start !

The definition of (*.txt) data format as follows:

This format of file only can import the staffer info of "ID, Name, and department";

The format of data must follow: Staffer ID + Tab + Name + Tab + Department;

The information each staffer takes one line, no blank line between one another.

The definition of MS Excel (*.xls) data format as follows:

This format of file can import the staffer info includes: "Staffer No., Name, Department, position, Employ Date, Telephone, Address,

Sex, Language, Comment"; put those items on the head line and input the items by order, the order can not be changed.

3.6.2 Import Attendance Record

Click [Import Attendance Record] in [Data Maintenance] menu, Springs the following window:

Import Attend	ance Record		X
Select a lie to import-			
File			
Failures in importing:			
			~
6			x
	<u>Dk</u>	Dane	



3.6.3 Clear Obsolete Data

Click [Clear Obsolete Data] in [Data Maintenance] menu, springs the following window:



After your system is used for a long time, you will get a large number of obsolete data in the database. It ties up the hard disk space and influences your system operation speed. At this moment you can use this function to clear these useless data.

Select the ending date for your data clearing. And click [clear] to complete this operation, after the clearance, the system will prompt asking you to compress the database as following shows; select [OK] to finish. (Note: you can only clear the data of one month ago).

3.6.4 Compress Database

Click [Compress Database] in [Data Maintenance] menu to compress and repair the database

3.6.5 Backup Database

For ensuring the safety of data and recoverability, we advise you to back up the database regularly. Click [Backup Database] in [Data Maintenance] menu, then select the route to backup the database. Click [Save] when ready.

Back up the database manually: Copy the Att2003.mdb from the installation directory to the route you want to backup the database, so if the system collapses, you just copy Att2003.mdb to installation directory over again after re-installation.

3.6.6 Initialize System

Click [Initialize System] in [Data Maintenance] to initialize the system. (Note: After the system is initialized, all information will be lost; the system will get back to the state when just installed. Please make sure that you want to initialize the system.)

3.7 External Program Management

Click [External] on the main menu, following springs:

Connect To Time and Attendance Machine	External Program Management	
	Connect To Time and Attendance Machine	

3.7.1 External Program Management

We can append external program into time attendance program for convenient operation. Click [External]-[External Program Management], following springs:



Firstly, we can click [Append] to add a new menu. For example, we need "calculator" when we are operating, input "Calculator" into the input field of [Program name], and then input "C:\WINDOWS\system32\cacls.exe" into the input field of Executable file or browse into the calculator program, click [Save] to finish at last. We will see [Calculator] when you open [External program management] over again:

External Program Management	
Connect To Time and Attendance Machine Calculator	

3.7.2 Connect to Time Attendance Machine

Click [External]-[Connect to Time Attendance Machine] springs the communication interface between the software and the machine which can control the current machine connected with the computer, it can collect the records from the machine, upload and

download staffer info & clear the old data & modify the time on the machine. Find detail on clause «Time and attendance management &

communication > .





Frequently asked questions and answers





4 FQA

4.1 Fingerprint has enrolled but often gets failure in identification.

Reason	Solution
1. The fingerprint was not captured properly	Enroll the finger again. Please refer to illustration of pressing finger.
2. Direct sun light or too bright light	Avoid direct sun light or other bright light
3. Too dry finger	Touch the forehead to increase oily level of the finger.
4. Too wet finger with oil or cosmetics	Clean fingers with towel
5. Low fingerprint quality with callus or peeling	Enroll other fingers with better quality
6. Wrong way in placing fingers when punching in/out	Please refer to illustration of pressing finger.
7. Latent fingerprint on the surface of sensor	Clean sensor surface (Adhesive tapes recommended)
8. Not enough finger pressure	Place the finger evenly on the sensor with moderate pressure
9. Influence by fingerprint image change	Enroll fingerprint again. Please refer to illustration of pressing finger.
10. Fingerprint not enrolled yet	Place enrolled finger.

4.2 The machine cannot connect with PC.

Reason	Solution
1. Communication method not set correctly	Select the correct communication method
2. Cable not plugged firmly or cable hardware problem	Plug the cable firmly or change another cable
3. Not able to connect COM (wrong COM No.)	Please enter the right COM No.
4. Not able to connect TCP/IP (wrong setting)	Refer to the manual for connecting Time Attendance terminal

4.3 No records found though staff have clocked in/out.

Reason	Solution
1. Unit power break for a long time (time turn to zero as default)	Synchronize the time
2. Minority staff fingerprint false accepted	 Add records manually Adjust FP matching precision Change another finger and enroll again.

4.4 Clock's time works fine, but FP scanner is off, staffer cannot attendance

Reason	Solution
1. Unit in dormancy status F	Press any key to activate.



2.	Fingerprint	scanner	Restart the machine or change
abn	ormal		the fingerprint module

4.5 We do not use the ID + fingerprint mode to verify.

Reason	Solution
1. Wrong ID entered	Enter the right ID
2. This user has no right to use 1:1 identification method	Set 1:1 identification method for this user.

4.6 The unit beeps automatically when no one punches in/out.

Reason	Solution
1. Direct sun light or too bright light	Avoid direct sun light or other bright light
2. Latent fingerprint on the surface of sensor	Clean sensor surface (Adhesive tapes recommended)

Please note: Should you have any other problems, please kindly email us the log files in zip or rar (The log files are in Log directory in the installation directory of the software)!

